Notes on Determination Letters

Because we applied for our 501(c)(3) status in 1991, and had been in existence since 1979, and incorporated since 1986, we were given an "advance ruling" in December 1991, giving us that status for a probationary period of 5 years.

At the end of the 5 year period, we were required to file further paperwork with the IRS, with detailed financial records for all those years.

We were given our final determination in October 1996.

There are three Determination Letters in our files:

1.  A letter dated December 13, 1991, which sets our status from June 3, 1986 (the date of our incorporation) until December 13, 1991.  That status was 501(c)(4).  A 501(c)(4) is not required to pay taxes, but cannot receive deductible contributions.  This means that any donations made to us before December 13, 1991 were not deductible.

2.  A letter dated December 13, 1991, giving us an advance ruling as a 501(c)(3) organization until June 30, 1996.

3.  A letter dated October 13, 1996, stating that our 501(c)(3) status is still in effect, unless our organization changes.  This is the most important letter, and the one we should give people who want to know our current nonprofit status.

I've also scanned the letter from the California Franchise Tax Board stating that we are exempt from state taxes as an organization of type 23701d.
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